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Recife, August 08th, 2014 
 
 

 

ОАО «СО ЕЭС»  

109074, г. Москва, Китайгородский проезд, д. 7, стр. 3  

(7-3 Kitaigorodskijproezd, 109074, Moscow, Russia) 

 

 

To the President of the Russian National CIGRE Committee 

Mr. B.I. Ajuev 

 

 

Dear Mr. Ajuev, 

 

I would like to express my appreciation towards the attention You are paying to 

development of relay protection and automation systems of modern power systems. The 

obvious example of this is the International scientific and technical conference “Actual trends 

in development of power system protection and automation” which became traditional in 

Russia. The conferences already held are characterized by the high level of organization 

and, what is the most important, by the significance of the subjects discussed and the high 

level of the papers submitted, as evidenced also by regular participation of the leading 

CIGRE experts in the field of relay protection and automation from all-over the world.   

I would also like to mention the great interest expressed by my colleagues and myself 

in the Russian reports, which reflected the high competence level of Russian specialists, 

understanding of future and actual development trends in power system automatic control 

systems, significance of research and development in the field of relay protection and 

automation in Russia. 

Needless to say that the 5th International scientific and technical conference “Actual 

trends in development of power system protection and automation” which is planned to be 

held in Russia will also be successful. Information about the conference is placed on the 

official CIGRE site.   
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Success of the events held in Russia has convinced me of the potential and 

expedience to organize in Russia also the CIGRE SC B5 Study Committee Colloquium. 

For this reason I am kindly asking you to consider the possibility of organizing the 

CIGRE SC B5 Colloquium, combined in date in place with the 6th International scientific and 

technical conference “Actual trends in development of power system protection and 

automation” in Russia in 2017.   

In case of a positive solution to the issue Your suggestion will be discussed  at CIGRE 

SC-B5 meeting during the 45th CIGRE Session in Paris in August 2014.  

 

I appreciate you very much for attention and understanding of the problem.  

 

 

Iony Patriota de Siqueira 
Chairman of Study Committee B5 
Protection and Automation 


